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CLEOBURY MORTIMER PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the ORDINARY MEETING of the CLEOBURY MORTIMER PARISH 
COUNCIL held at the Market Hall on Monday 6th April 2009 at 7.30pm.  

 
PRESENT: Cllr K. Reynolds (Chairman), Cllrs Mrs B. Davies, Mrs D. Brown  & 

Messrs G. Hainsworth, J Griffiths &  M. Reiner. 
 
 
4.1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Messrs G. Butler, G. Carter & R. Lloyd 
 
4.2 WELCOME 
 

Cllr K. Reynolds (Chairman), welcomed Mr Geoff Hainsworth onto the Parish 
Council and also Matt Sheehan as the new Parish Clerk. 

 
4.3 TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS HELD ON 2ND MARCH 2009 
 

Cllr K Reynolds Cllr M. Reiner proposed and Cllr M. Reiner seconded that the 
minutes are correct. RESOLVED (All in favour). 

 
4.4  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 

Cllr Mrs B Davies said that the meeting with the Royal British Legion went very 
well with Cllr Mrs D. Brown representing Cllr G. Butler for the meeting. 
They discussed that Stuart Mumford was to produce a report of work to be carried 
out and must be confident not to expose coffins. No information from Cllr G. Butler 
but there was a good conclusion to the layout. 
Cllr Mrs B Davies said that it should be put as an agenda item for next meeting as 
finances could not be sorted out as. Cllr G. Butler was not at meeting. 
 A report from Stuart Mumford  was needed at next meeting. 
Cllr Mrs D. Brown said that that it should also be disabled friendly. Another 
meeting was set for 20th April at 5.30pm. Cllr Mrs B Davies asked if Cllr M. 
Reiner was interested he could attend the meeting, but Cllr G. Butler needs to 
give a report of finances. 

 
4.5. PARISH MATTERS 
 
4.5.1 Cllr Mrs B Davies said that there was a Pot Hole in Langland Road which should 

be done ASAP. 
Cllr K Reynolds said that the benches have been welcomed in the High Street.  
The bench by the gate at the cricket field should be replaced.  Cllr Mrs D. Brown 
said we have enough money.  Cllr Mrs B Davies can we change the bench with 
the agreement from playing field committee.  RESOLVED (All in favour). 

4.5.2 Cllr K Reynolds asked Cllr J. Griffiths any parish matters.  Cllr J. Griffiths said 
he was asked the cost of the chippings for the street from the Cotswolds why not 
Dhustone Chippings Cllr K Reynolds said we need to contact Tom Brettle of the 
County Council to find out for next meeting. 

4.5.3 Cllr M. Reiner said there was a hole in New Road at the bottom by main road.  
Also a drain blocked and grass growing over the drain. 

4.5.4 Cllr G. Hainsworth said he had discussed with Eric Mark about the drainage 
channels being dangerous at the top end of High Street with the possibility of 
causing damage to car tyres and Eric was following it up with Phil Jones. 

4.5.5 Cllr Mrs B Davies said there was a light not finished in Simon Evans Close.  Also 
a problem on the Catherton Road. 
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4.5.6 Cllr K Reynolds said he is being in touch with another contactor about the 
entrance into the grave yard.  This was far higher than previous quotes.  He ask 
Cllr M. Reiner to contact Purslow and give them the go ahead as already agreed 
also must write letter to confirm job.  

4.5.7 Cllr K Reynolds said the railings at the grave yard was to go ahead with the best 
quote from Webbs seconded by Cllr Mrs D. Brown.  RESOLVED (All in favour) 

 
4.6      PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
4.6.1    1/09/21572/F & 1/09/21573/LB       
           Cllr K Reynolds proposed agreement to Cleobury Mortimer Fish Bar, 25 High 

Street Cleobury Mortimer to replace existing Shop Front seconded by Cllr Mrs B 
Davies. RESOLVED (All in favour). 

 
4.7      FINANCIAL MATTERS  

Cllr K Reynolds agreed seconded by Cllr Mrs D. Brown 
 
4.8 Decision on date and the Guest Speaker for the Annual Meeting. 
4.8.1 Cllr K Reynolds asked if everyone available for Annual Meeting on the 15th April 

2009 at 7.00pm and Cllr K Reynolds would like Veronica Colderbank to be guest 
speaker about her new job as Ludlow Town Clerk, Matt Sheehan to contact her if 
not available Cllr K Reynolds, or Cllr Mrs B Davies would sort out someone else. 

 
4.9 WEBSITE 
4.9.1 Cllr K Reynolds suggested that Cllr Mrs D. Brown to get Newbridge to get 

website done.  Cllr Mrs D. Brown got three quotes one quote in Cleobury 
Mortimer and two other quotes in Shropshire.  One was fix templates at £200.00 
per year ongoing cost the other was by Visual Works at Bridgnorth which was 
second most expensive but the best quote was from Ricky Price who is local 
£580.00 set up five pages of content details and links page.  Domain name 
secured www.cleobury.org.uk with fifteen e-mail addresses.  Everyone must write 
a few lines about themselves to put on website in next few weeks.  Voted by that 
Cllr Mrs D. Brown seconded by Cllr M. Reiner. RESOLVED (All in favour). 

 
MEETING FINISHED AT 8.15PM 
 
 
 
 
SIGNED ……………………………………………(CHAIRMAN) DATE …………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.cleobury.org.uk/

